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1) Pending Issues

November 2006 Meeting:

· Council requested a chart of the process flow for NPDES permits in order to better evaluate the procedural steps involved in the Department’s permit review/issuance process, including an identification of specific work done by specific entities.  

Deputy Secretary Mike Sherman will attend Council’s January 17, 2007, meeting and will provide Council with a detailed overview of the process workflow for NPDES permits, including an identification of the procedureal steps involved in the Department’s permit review/issuance process.  

· Council commented that they understand EPA has been directed to promulgate a rule that would financially reward states (with Section 106 funds) that are charging "adequate" fees, or that improve their fee structures for processing NPDES permits.  Council would like the Department to provide a comparison of DEP's current fee structure and fee levels as well as the fee structure and levels that would be required to fully fund the NPDES program.  

On January 4, 2007, the Environmental Protection Agency published a notice of proposed rulemaking in the Federal Register concerning NPDES Permit Fee Incentives for Clean Water Act Section 106 Grants; Allotment Formula (see web site address provided below).  Comments on the proposed rulemaking will be accepted until March 5, 2007.  Since specific language and information on the proposed rule was not issued until recently, the Department has not had an opportunity to fully assess the proposed rule or make a comparison of its current NPDES permit fee structures with those that may be aligned with the federal proposal.  The Department anticipates examining the proposed rule and providing comments to the Environmental Protection Agency prior to the public comment period deadline.  

Federal Register, Volume 72, No. 2, Thursday, January 4, 2007:

http://a257.g.akamaitech.net/7/257/2422/01jan20071800/edocket.access.gpo.gov/2007/E6-22549.htm.
February 2006 Meeting:

· The Department suggested that it update Council in May on the themes being built into all of the regulatory program reviews/revisions.  
This discussion was initiated at the May 2006 meeting and will be revisited as program changes are brought forward.

II. Priority Issues

NPDES Post-Construction Stormwater Permitting Process

The Department has proposed several strategies to expedite the NPDES permitting process including:  simultaneous Conservation District and DEP reviews of Erosion and Sediment and Post-Construction Stormwater permits; expedited Post-Construction Stormwater Permit reviews where applicants have Municipal or County Conservation District approval; and expanded use of General Permits and Third Party quality assurance of permit applications.  A notice outlining these initiatives and requesting public comment by December 4, 2006, was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on November 4, 2006, (36 Pa.B. 6738) at http://www.pabulletin.com/secure/data/vol36/36-44/2160.html.  Department staff are currently reviewing and compiling comments that were submitted and will issue a detailed Comment and Response document shortly, including a finalized White Paper that will identify the strategies the Department will implement to improve the NPDES permitting process.

In order to assist in the applicants submission of quality and complete applications, the Department has formed a Permit Application Focus Group to look at the NPDES permit applications in order to simplify and clarify permit application forms and instructions.  The Permit Application Focus Group consists of Department staff and plan consultants.  The Department is also working on the reauthorization of the NPDES PAG-2 General Permit, which expires on December 7, 2007.  Comments on proposed changes to the current PAG-2 have been solicited from Conservation Districts and Department Regional Office staff.  A draft 

PAG –2 should be published in the PA Bulletin in the Spring of 2007.  The Department has also begun efforts to revise the Chapter 102 Erosion and Sediment Control Regulations.  Proposed revisions include the addition of Post Construction Stormwater Management Requirements, Antidegradation requirements, and Buffer Requirements.  A workgroup has been formed to look at the current Erosion and Sediment Control Delegation Agreement to add a delegation level for the review of Post Construction Stormwater Management plans for those districts that would like to offer this service.     
Water Resources Planning 

Proposed Chapter 110 Regulations:  The proposed new rulemaking, 25 Pa. Code Chapter 110, which will establish water withdrawal and use registration, monitoring, record‑keeping, and reporting requirements was published in the PA Bulletin on December 2, 2006 at 36 Pa.B. 7260 for a 30‑day public comment period.
Update on Pilot Work:  The Statewide Water Resources Committee was briefed on the progress of the pilot work on December 21, 2006, and was shown initial data sets and output of model runs.  Water withdrawals and discharge data was sent to the DEP Regional Drinking Water Program and Regional Watershed Program Managers as well as River Basin Commissions for evaluation and comment prior to final runs in the two pilot watersheds, Wissahickon and the Codorus, which is anticipated for early 2007.  

Statewide Water Resources Committee Meeting:  The Statewide Committee met on December 21, 2006, to receive updates from DEP on the status of the state water plan efforts.  In addition, elections took place with the current Chair and Vice-Chair being elected for another year to serve in the same capacity.  Don Bluedorn will remain as Chair and Jim MacKenzie will remain as Vice-Chair.  A representative from the SRBC and the DRBC each gave a presentation on the various groundwater resource efforts at their respective Commissions.

Agriculture Advisory Board Updated:  The Agriculture Advisory Board was briefed on December 20, 2006, on the status of the proposed Chapter 110 regulation review process.  The only significant question posed was regarding the Department’s schedule for inclusion of water conservation documentation.  Staff responded stating that will be addressed during the next 9 months or so and will be included in the state water plan. 

Regional Committee Action Agendas:  Staff are working with the Regional Committees preparing action agendas, to include goals, objectives, and action items.  These action agendas will be sent to the Policy and Integration Subcommittee of the Statewide Committee for consideration as they develop a statewide action agenda.

Public Information Document/Atlas:  Staff have drafted a Request for Proposals (RFP) to create a State Water Plan Atlas and Public Information Document.  The RFP is currently in the internal process, and it will be advertised in early January.  These documents are being created in consultation with the Statewide and Regional Committees.

Chesapeake Bay Program Strategic Implementation Planning Update:

Pursuant to the GAO report recommendations, EPA CBPO is moving ahead to develop a CBP Strategic Implementation Plan. The Plan will be presented to the PSC at their first 2007 meeting.  The Plan will be structured by the 5 Agreement Pillars: 1) Healthy Waters; 2) Healthy Habitats; 3) Ecosystem Based Fisheries Management; 4) Healthy Watersheds; 5) Fostering Chesapeake Stewardship.  This is an exercise that EPA will pursue regardless of state agency buy-in.  EPA is seeking state agency participation on the Pillar Teams by January 1, 2007. 

EPA calls for each Pillar Team to complete the first stage of the plan by March in time for EPA Congressional Appropriations Hearing.   Requested actions include:

· Compile available information on current targets;

· Document the actions which the federal agencies and states are currently taking; 

· Identify available state and federal funding; 

· Confirm the indicators to be used for the annual performance report. 

EPA notes that since Congressional interest is focused on the pace of nutrient/sediment reduction, the Pillar 1, Healthy Waters, is the most urgent and should be as complete as possible by March.  EPA CBPO is organizing a 2-day workshop in early February -- after the pillar teams have had their initial meetings and assembled the readily available information. 

Based on PA CBP Subcommittee assignments, the following are recommended PA staff assignments to the Pillar Teams:

1) Healthy Waters (This Pillar focuses on the Tributary Strategy.):  Kenn Pattison, John Murtha, Pat Buckley.   

2) Healthy Habitats (Land-based habitat focused on wetlands):  Frank Payer and Dave Goerman.

3) Ecosystem Based Fishery Management: Mike Hendricks, PFBC.

4) Healthy Watersheds: Pat Buckley (Land, Growth and Stewardship Subcommittee lead), Phil Robbins (DCED lead), Sid Freyermuth and Terry Hough (Watershed Planning), Gene Odato and Derrick MacDonald (Forest Buffers), and Cindy Dunn (Land Conservation).

5) Fostering Chesapeake Stewardship: Patti Vathis (PDE Environmental Education) and Jack Farster (DEP Environmental Education).
Stormwater Best Management Practices Manual

The Pennsylvania Stormwater Best Management Practices Manual (Technical Guidance No. 363-0300-002) and responses prepared to comments were finalized.  Notice of availability of the technical guidance document and Comment and Response Document was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on December 30, 2006 at 36 Pa.B. 7999.  The first training session on the manual was held November 16 – 17, 2006.  Additional training sessions are scheduled for the following dates and locations:

· January 9 & 10 - Quality Inn and Conference Center, Franklin, PA, Venango County

· January 11 & 12 - Mountain View Inn, Greensburg, PA, Westmoreland County

· February 6 & 7 - Genetti Hotel, Williamsport, PA, Lycoming County

· February 13 & 14 - Holiday Inn, Grantville, Lebanon County

· February 22 & 23 - Valley Forge, Montgomery County

· March 6 & 7 - Villanova University, Delaware County

Nutrient Reduction Credit Trading

The Department issued the draft Trading of Nutrient and Sediment Reduction Credits - Policy and Guidelines, Appendix A which provides nutrient trading criteria specific to the Chesapeake Bay Watershed and three attachments to Appendix A that include the Point Source Allocation Strategy, Overview of Wastewater Planning Program Procedures, and the Overview of the Agriculture Sector’s Participation in Nutrient Trading on November 15, 2006, for a 30-day public comment period which ended December 15, 2006.    

The Draft Policy provided revisions to the Interim Final Policy and Guidelines, published in October 2005. Clarifications made included:  definitions have been matched to those in existing regulations and applicable program areas; the baseline for agriculture has been better defined in regards to compliance standards; the application of ratios has been revised; a section on managing and tracking credits was added; the use of credits for NPDES permits to meet effluent limits and sewage facilities planning requirements was clarified; a section on water quality and Total Maximum Daily Loads (TMDLs) has been added; language on the use of farmlands for credits has been clarified; and details have been added on the approval procedure for credit generating projects and trade proposals. 

Following the comment period in which approximately 50 commentators submitted comments, the Department revised the published documents and noticed those as final in the PA Bulletin on December 30, 2006 (36 Pa.B. 7999).  In response to the comments submitted, the Department made several modifications to the guidance, including: revising existing definitions and providing additional terms and definitions to clarify program mechanics; clarifying the baseline compliance standard for agriculture; refining the approval procedure for credit-generating projects and trade proposals and further explaining how credits may be used with an NPDES permit to meet effluent limits and sewage facilities planning requirements.  A comment response document will be posted on the Department’s Nutrient Trading Website in early 2007.  

The Department has held outreach sessions on the beta version of an electronic marketplace.  From these sessions, additional work must take place on the site for it to be ready in a go-live version.  The Department will be working with World Resources Institute for a final marketplace to be ready in early 2007. 
Budgeting for Results (Performance-Based Budgeting) 

DEP has completed work on the Fiscal Year 2007-08 performance measures and numeric targets, and is now tracking a smaller list of measures to be reported through the Governor’s Office to the public on a quarterly basis.  In addition, DEP is reallocating its budget into the goals, sub-goals and smaller units set up for Performance-Based Budgeting, in order to facilitate program planning and priority-setting to achieve better results.

Advisory Committee Project

DEP continues to coordinate its effort with the CAC as report recommendations are implemented.

Pollution Prevention/Energy Efficiency Regulatory Initiative

The Department is continuing with a detailed examination of TRI and other data to determine trends and patterns in pollution prevention and cross media transfers.  The Department is also continuing its analysis of potential incentives and permit streamlining options for a pollution prevention initiative. 

Waste Topics

Storage Tank Advisory Committee:  The draft final storage tank regulations were presented to STAC for their approval at the December 12, 2006 meeting.  The only issue raised by STAC was the secondary containment requirement for new and replacement underground tanks, piping and dispensers.   One of the members asked that the Department look at the final Financial Responsibility and Certification guidelines before moving forward.  

The Federal Energy Policy Act requires implementation of either the Secondary Containment or Financial Responsibility and Certification provisions.  The program has been advocating the secondary containment approach for several years now and believes that a proactive approach (as opposed to a reactive approach in the case of financial responsibility) needs to be taken to provide for additional groundwater protection.  

Nevertheless, STAC voted to form a subcommittee to review the final federal Financial Responsibility and Certification guidelines (to be issued in January or early February) and report back to the full committee at its next meeting on February 20, 2007.  Because the program doesn't expect the final guidelines to be significantly different from the draft guidelines, it has chosen to proceed to final rulemaking with the regulations and plans to present them to the EQB in April.  

Solid Waste Advisory Committee:  SWAC will meet on January 11, 2007, to hear a panel discussion on residential recycling options.  Also on the agenda will be an update from the Bureau Director on draft revisions to the municipal and residual waste requirements (including a proposal to merge the two sets of regulations) and a review of the impediments and opportunities to successfully marketing recyclable materials.  The agenda and handouts are available on the DEP website at:  http://www.dep.state.pa.us/dep/subject/advcoun/solidwst/swac.htm. 

Land Recycling Program

The Land Recycling Program has approved 159 final reports and signed 1 Special Industrial Area consent 

order during this current fiscal year.  The running total for the life of the program is now 2081 final reports approved and 106 Special Industrial Area consent orders signed. 
 

The Department is preparing a proposal to amend the Chapter 250 regulations relating to Administration of the Land Recycling Program.  Key elements of this proposal include changes to the Statewide health standards resulting from changes to toxicity values for individual substances, clarification of the information required for the Notice of Intent to Remediate, more specific requirements for the use of institutional controls as remedial measures and for post-remedial obligations, incorporation of federal Secondary Maximum Contaminant Levels other than those for specific substances, and clarification as to when notification of the discovery of contamination is required to be reported to the Department.
Energy Initiatives

PennSecurity Fuels Initiative:  Development continues of the PennSecurity Fuels Initiative, a major new proposal announced by Governor Rendell on May 10, 2006, which would replace 900 million gallons of transportation fuel sold at retail with domestically-produced alternative fuels within 10 years, fuels including ethanol, biodiesel, coal-derived sources, methane gas derived from landfills or coal-mine methane used in transportation, and biodiesel used as a replacement for petroleum engine lubricants.  Substitution of biofuel for petroleum-based home-heating products also will receive credit.  The initiative also calls for financial support from the Commonwealth for the deployment of production and other infrastructure to support the requirement.  The initiative would allow delays in the compliance schedule if the price of alternative fuels rises above the price of traditional fossil fuels for a sustained period of time.  The initiative also includes a credit trading system.  At the charge of the Governor, the Departments of Agriculture and Environmental Protection formed a stakeholder group to draft proposed legislation.  The group has met three times since July 2006.
Energy Harvest:  Governor Rendell announced on October 11 the funding of $5.1 million to support 27 projects that will advance the deployment of clean energy technologies, lessen the nation’s dependence on foreign fuels, and significantly reduce air and water pollution, through the PA Energy Harvest grant program.  The program has awarded $21 million and leveraged another $51.9 million in private funds for more than 127 clean energy projects since its inception in 2003.  

This round of Energy Harvest grants funded projects that promote and build markets for advanced or renewable energy technologies.  The intent is to provide a stimulus for opportunities that better manage our energy resources in a way that also improves our environment, supports economic development and enhances our quality of life.

 

Eligible proposals included: renewable energy deployment; biomass energy projects; coal-mine methane, waste coal reclamation for energy; implementation of innovative energy efficiency technologies; or clean distributed generation infrastructure improvements.  Energy Harvest is not a research initiative.  It is about deployment of new and innovative technologies in the marketplace.  The Department is particularly interested in supporting proposals that are market-driven, create jobs, and produce economic development within the Commonwealth.

The next Energy Harvest solicitation of applications will likely occur in the Spring of 2007.

PEDA:  On October 5, 2006, Governor Rendell announced $6.4 million in grants for 16 clean energy projects approved by the Pennsylvania Energy Development Authority.  The projects will create 316 permanent and up to 280 construction jobs in the Commonwealth, as well as to leverage more than $38 million in private funds.  Energy output from the projects will generate an estimated 15,710-megawatt hours of electricity, enough to power about 1,600 Pennsylvania homes, and produce the equivalent of enough natural gas to supply almost 2,500 homes for a year. Another 208,000 million British thermal units (Btu) will be conserved.  The projects also have the potential to produce 115-million gallons of biofuel.  The 16 projects will receive grants for a variety of clean fuels and green power projects using sources such as solar, fuel cells, biofuels, landfill gas, wind and biomass.  The funding also will boost Pennsylvania businesses by putting alternative energy technologies to work for them, bolster public infrastructure and support additional income streams for Pennsylvania farmers.

The next PEDA solicitation of applications will likely occur in the Spring of 2007.

Mining/Reclamation/AMD Issues

Mine Opening Blasting Regulations:  The Department presented draft proposed revisions to the MRAB at its October 2005 meeting.  The changes address the safety of the public and the workers constructing the underground coal mine openings.  The MRAB was divided on the changes.  A motion to approve the regulations, provided certain changes were made, failed on a tie vote, as did a motion to approve the regulations as submitted.  The Department met with the Pennsylvania Coal Association (PCA) after the MRAB meeting to determine if they had language that could provide for the appropriate safety measures but address the industry’s point.  Unfortunately, there was no substitute language that would satisfy both points.  The proposed rulemaking was approved by the EQB on May 17, 2006 and published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on September 2, 2006.  The PCA and the Independent Regulatory Review Commission submitted comments during the public comment period, which closed on October 2, 2006.  Revisions were made to the regulations in response to the comments, clarifying the requirements.  The final regulations will be reviewed with the MRAB at their January 25, 2007 meeting.

Reclamation Fee:  The rulemaking to eliminate the per-acre reclamation fee and to make adjustments to the bond forfeiture regulations to address OSM conditions was approved by the EQB as proposed on May 17, 2006.  The proposed rulemaking was published in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on August 5, 2006.  One set of comments was received during the thirty-day public comment period.  The comments were submitted by PennFuture on behalf of itself, the PA Federation of Sportsmen’s Clubs, PA. Chapter Sierra Club, PA. Trout, Inc., Tri-State Mining Network, Inc., and the Mountain Watershed Association.  IRRC notified the Department that it was not submitting comments.  No changes were made to the proposed regulations in response to the comments.  The final regulations will be reviewed with the MRAB at their January 25, 2007 meeting.

Surface Mine Safety Regulations:  The Department conducted eight scheduled outreach meetings soliciting public input on the proposal to update the safety regulations at surface mine sites.  The Department proposed adopting some of the MSHA regulations in order to improve safety by taking preventative action.  The meetings were held with industry stakeholders.  Concerns expressed include:  Department and Mine Safety and Health Administration coordination, enforcement, and safety training for mine employees and DEP inspectors.  In addition to the eight scheduled outreach meetings, the Department met with the Pennsylvania Mining Professionals, and the Eastern Pennsylvania Holmes Safety Association.  In general, stakeholders found the concepts described by Department personnel acceptable.  The Department also held meetings with two operators that requested an opportunity to provide input.  Department staff briefed the Mining and Reclamation Advisory Board on October 26 about the comments received at the stakeholders meetings.   The proposed rulemaking package will be reviewed with the MRAB at their January 25, 2007 meeting.


Office of Homeland Security 

DEP continues monthly security conference calls with US EPA Region III Drinking Water Program and neighboring states.

DEP continues to purchase response and detection equipment useful in the event of a terrorist attack using 2005 federal Homeland Security grant funds.  The latest acquisitions include remote chemical sensing devices and decontamination equipment.   

DEP continues development of an incident response database to replace the current unreliable PAIRS database.  This will allow tracking and archiving of all types of emergencies including terrorist attack responses.  

DEP attends Homeland Security Executive Cabinet meetings every two months.  These meetings track the progress of homeland security initiatives within the Commonwealth from an all-hazards approach.  In addition to security, natural disasters, pandemic preparedness, and hazard mitigation are items of discussion.  

Environmental Education

2007 Environmental Education Grants Program (EEGP):  Over 200 pre-applications have been submitted to the program.  The next step in the grants timeline is to call a meeting of the EE Advisory Council to read and comment on the pre-applications.  The full applications will be due March 9, 2007.
Outreach:  DEP’s teacher workshop series on alternative energy education reached over 120 teachers throughout the fall.  The workshops were conducted at Wildwood Lake Sanctuary’s Olewine Nature Center and the Tom Ridge Education Center in Erie County.  Many of the teachers who attended the workshops, applied for and received Act 48 credit hours needed for continuing teacher certification.  Workshop topics include: wind, solar, bio-fuels, fuel cell technology and energy conservation in schools.  DEP education staff plan to expand the series for 2007 to include venues in the southwest, north central, southeast and northeast regions.  

DEP’s EE Center intends to recruit two summer interns again in 2007 to enhance outreach/education efforts.

Other Projects:  EE Staff are working on an American eel/ water quality and Alternative energy exhibits that will be displayed with the River Walk exhibit in the EE&I Center.  EE staff is working on the purchase of an exhibit trailer that will be used to greet the public and house displays and education resources.  The trailer will be used as an outreach tool for special events. 

III.  DEP Regulations and Policies:  Proposals Open for Comment
PA Bulletin  

Proposal




  



Comment 

Publication  











Deadline

Date












12/23/06

Proposed Rulemaking:  Notification of Proximity to Airports

1/22/07


(25 Pa. Code, Chapters 271, 279, 287 and 293)

12/30/06

Draft Technical Guidance #385-2000-011:  Pennsylvania 


1/29/07




Combined Sewer Overflow (CSO) Policy

IV.  DEP Proposals Recently Finalized
PA Bulletin

Proposal





Publication

Date 

11/25/06
Final Technical Guidance #563-2504-001:  Conventional Bonding for Land Reclamation – Coal.
12/2/06
Final Technical Guidance #562-4000-102:  Increased Operation and Maintenance Costs of Replacement Water Supplies (on All Coal and Surface Noncoal Sites)

12/2/06
Final Technical Guidance #274-0300-001:  Continuous Source Monitoring Manual, Revision No. 8

12/2/06
Final Technical Guidance #274-0300-005:  Applicability Determination for Continuous Source Monitoring Manual Revision No. 8.

PA Bulletin

Proposal





Publication

Date 

12/2/06
Final Technical Guidance #362-0300-002:  Small Flow Treatment Facilities Manual.

12/9/06
Final Technical Guidance #254-2000-715:  Use of Waste from Land Clearing, Grubbing and Excavation (LCGE) and the Use of Concrete or Other Clean Fill Materials Containing Protruding Rebar or Other Metal as Clean Fill.

12/16/06
Final Technical Guidance #383-2100-109:  Treatment of Groundwater Under the Direct Influence of Surface Water (GUDI) Sources at Noncommunity Water Systems and Small Community Water Systems.

12/30/06
Final Technical Guidance #363-0300-002:  Pennsylvania Stormwater Best Management Practices Manual

12/30/06
Final Technical Guidance #392-0900-001:  Trading of Nutrient and Sediment Reduction Credits – Policy and Guidelines

1/6/07
Final Rulemaking; Stream Redesignations (Newtown Creek, et al).  

25 Pa. Code, Chapter 93.
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